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  Diary Dates – Term 4 
 

 

November: 
 

Special Quandialla P.&C. Association – General Meeting 
 Thursday, 27th November, 2014 

7.30 p.m. at the Bland Hotel – ALL MOST WELCOME  

 

 

 

 

 
December: 
Wed.   3rd Dec. Year 6-7 Orientation at T.H.L.H.S. 
Tuesday 16th Dec. Presentation Day – commencing at 9.30 a.m. 
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                                    Brendan Bridger and Tara McGuire are learning the art of making 
                                                     a macramé necklace in their Visual Art class. 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report – Week 8 
Cybersmart Outreach Program 

Yesterday we had two presentations from Lesley Harrison, a Cybersmart Outreach Program 

presenter – an engaging speaker who had a wealth of information to impart.  One session was 

for Years 3 – 9 students and the second was for parents/ teachers. We have enclosed further 

information in this newsletter. 

 



 

 

 
 
Principal for 2015 
On Monday we were informed that Phillip Foster will be returning next year as Principal of Quandialla Central School. 

This will change some of our forward planning with regards to the school plan and timetable for 2015 and will also have 

some staffing implications. 

 

Thank You! 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank students, parents, staff and the wider community for the support that I 

have received in the position of Relieving Principal. The next few weeks will be the last ones of my 35 year teaching 

career as I will be taking a year’s Deferred Salary Year followed by 6 months long service leave. My time at Quandialla 

has been one of the many highlights in my profession. Thank you! 

 
Contacting the school 
Please contact the school for further information.  I am available to meet with parents/ guardians. 
 
Thank you, 

Lisa Varjavandi 
Relieving Principal 
 

_____________________________________________________________ 



 

 

 

 

 
SCHOOL SWIMMING SCHEME  Dec 1st – Dec 12th  

We will be attending the pool each day from 9.15 to 10.15. 

 

The School Swimming and Water Safety Program is a learn to swim program that develops 
water confidence and provides students with basic skills in water safety and survival. The 

Program provides opportunities for students in Years 2 to 6 to attend daily lessons of 45 minutes 

over 10 consecutive days. However, as we are a small school we are allowed to include our 
Kindergarten and Year 1 students. The school has employed locals, Hannah Broomby and Eliza 

Taylor, who are both AUTSWIM qualified to teach this year. This year some of our very capable 

swimmers will not be attending but remaining at school with Mrs Robinson. Please ensure 
permission notes have been returned.  

 
 

END OF YEAR PLAY 
Last week we commenced rehearsals for our end of year play with a couple of readings and 

allocation of roles. This play will be performed at this year’s Presentation Day and no doubt 

parents will be hearing more about it from children over the next few weeks. 

 
 

LAST WEEK OF KINDERGARTEN ORIENTATION 

This Thursday will be the last day of Kindergarten Orientation for the year. The students have all 
appeared to have enjoyed their days with K/1/2 with Mrs Dixon and certainly livened up the 

playground. The parent information session last week was well attended. Parents who require 

further information about the orientation could contact the school by phone on 63471207. 

 
 
Wendy Robinson  -  Assistant Principal 

 
 

 

_________________________________ 

 
 
 

Quandialla Central School 
 

PERPETUAL SCHOOL TROPHIES 
 

Could all Perpetual Trophies please be returned to the  
front office as soon as possible, as we are currently planning 

 for our 2014 Presentation Evening. 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 

QUANDIALLA P.&C. ASSOCIATION 
 

Special General Meeting 

 
 

THURSDAY, 27th NOVEMBER, 2014 

commencing at 7.30 p.m. 

at the Bland Hotel, Quandialla 

 

 

Agenda: 
 

 Planning, Preparations & Directions for 2015. 
 

 

 

 

Parents, New Parents & Community Members 

are all Most Welcome to attend this 

 Special Meeting of the Quandialla P.&C. Association. 

 

 
David Dixon – President 

Quandialla P.&C. Association 

 

For further information please contact David on 0427671271 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

CANTEEN NEWS & ROSTER 
 

Term 4 – 2014 
Our School Canteen is open on Wednesday 

 
Time of Arrival is 10.00 a.m. 

President:  David Dixon – 6347 1271    /    Secretary:  Leanne Penfold – 6347 2119 
Treasurer:  Anne Dixon – 6347 1271 

 
 

Roster: 
 
 

  26th Nov. - Margaret Priestley 

    3rd Dec. - Jodi Atkins 

  10th Dec. - Leanne Penfold 

 
Please Note: 
If your name is not on the roster and you would like to have a turn on canteen, please contact Leanne 
Penfold and we will put you on the roster either with somebody this term or next. 
 
Please remember to bring lettuce and tomatoes.  Buns and ham are purchased from the Quandialla 
Café. 

____________________ 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

PARENTS PLEASE NOTE: 
 
 

NSW GOVERNMENT HEALTH 
 

INFECTIOUS DISEASES OF CHILDHOOD 
 

Gastroenteritis 
 

Time from exposure to illness 
Depends on cause:  several hours to several days. 
 
 

Symptoms 
A combination of frequent loose or watery stools, vomiting, fever, stomach cramps, headaches. 
 

Do I need to keep my child home? 
Yes, at least for 24 hours after diarrhoea stops. 
 

How can I prevent spread? 
Careful hand washing with soap and water after using the toilet or handling nappies and before 
touching food. 



 

 

QUANDIALLA CENTRAL SCHOOL 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

ANTICIPATED KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS 
 

for 
 

2016, 2017, 2018, 2019 and 2020 
 

Please fill out the following slip if your child is going to commence 

Kindergarten at Quandialla Central School 
In the following years:- 

 

 
2016 

 
2017 

 
2018 

 
2019 

 
2020 

 

 
Name: 

 
 
 
 
 

Date of Birth 

 
Name: 

 
 
 
 
 

Date of Birth 

 
Name: 

 
 
 
 
 

Date of Birth 

 
Name: 

 
 
 
 
 

Date of Birth 

 
Name: 

 
 
 
 
 

Date of Birth 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 Parent/Guardian: ____________________________________________________ 
 
 Address: ____________________________________________________ 
 
  ____________________________________________________ 
 
 Telephone Number: _____________________________________ 
 

Please return to Quandialla Central School 
 



 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 
CHRISTMAS SERVICE: 
St. Mark’s Anglican Church would like to welcome all to our Christmas Service on Sunday, 7th 
December – 6.00 – 7.00 p.m.   Thank you. 
 
 
ST. MARK’S ANGLICAN CHURCH SERVICES: 

St. Mark’s services will be held on the first Sunday of the month at 5.00 pm or 6.00 pm daylight 
saving time. 
All Most Welcome. 
 
 
EXERCISE CLASSES: 

Exercise Classes - 9.00 - 10.00 am Friday’s at the Quandialla Swimming Pool. 
$7 / class, please bring water bottle, comfy clothing, and appropriate shoes. 
Enquiries please phone:  Kim 63472152. 
 

  

CATHOLIC CHURCH SERVICES – 2014: 

 
Mass at Quandialla 10.00 a.m. December 14th 
Liturgy at Bribbaree   6.00 p.m. 1st and 3rd Saturday of each month 
Liturgy at Quandialla 10.00 a.m. 4th Sunday of each month 
 
 
*  A Christmas Vigil Mass will be celebrated at Bribbaree on 24th December at 7.00 p.m. 
 
 
 
2015 QUANDI CALENDARS ARE STILL AVAILABLE …….. 
A4 WALL: $25.00 each or 2 for $45.00 

 
DESK CALENDAR: $12.00 each or 2 for $20.00. 

 
Calendars are available at the Post Office, The Quandi Café or contact 

 Ruth Penfold on 6347 2130 or 0408 381380.  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
QUANDIALLA COMMUNITY HEALTH NOTICE: 
 
The Quandialla Community Health building will be CLOSED for refurbishment from 10/11/2014 
to 19/12/2014 NO access will be allowed to this site during construction. 

 
The Quandialla Community Health Centre will be re-located to the Anglican Church Hall, 
Corner Margaret and Third Street, for this period. 
 
Ambulatory Clinic – 9.00 a.m. to 10.30 a.m. or by appointment.  All other services as usual. 

Phone:  6347 1200 
_______________ 



 

 

WEDDIN SHIRE COUNCIL 

Advertisements 

 

AUSTRALIA DAY 2015 AWARDS 

Interested persons and organisations are invited to make nominations for the Weddin Shire Australia Day 2015 

Awards. 

Categories are:  - Citizen of the Year 

 - Senior Citizen of the Year 

 - Community Event/Organisation of the Year 

 - Community Achievement Awards in any category. 

 - Achievement Award – each secondary and primary school in the Shire. 

 - HSC Academic Award – Henry Lawson High School 

 

Nominations forms are available at the Council Chambers or Council’s website www.weddin.local-

e.nsw.gov.au and will be accepted up until 28 November 2014. 

 

STREET STALLS 2015 

Applications in writing may now be lodged with the undersigned for allocation of dates for street stalls during 

2015.  It is anticipated that an allocation of dates will take place in December 2014. 

 

Applications close on Friday, 5 December 2014. 

 

PRIVATE SWIMMING POOLS 

In conjunction with new requirements for swimming pool registration, inspection and certification, Council is 

holding an information evening on 2 December 2014 at 6.30 pm in the Conference Room of the Community 

Hub Building. 

 

The evening will provide information to the public and local Solicitors and Real Estate Agents as to their 

responsibilities in relation to having private pools inspected and certified, and standards to which private 

swimming pools must comply. 

 

GRENFELL WASTE FACILITY 

To assist with the safe operation of Council’s Waste Facility, Council would like to provide a reminder to the 

public of the appropriate actions at the facility.  This will help with the safe and cooperative operation at the 

facility: 

 

1. Please observe the 10 km/hr speed limit 

2.   Please observe the internal one way traffic directions 

3.   Please note there is no scavenging allowed 

4.   Please be aware of the days of operation and opening and closing times.   

 Opening 10.00 am Closing 4.00 pm. Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday and Sunday 

5. Let’s all be nice to each other and respect each other. 

 

DEVELOPMENT CONTROL PLAN 2014 
Council at the November 2014 Meeting resolved to adopt the Weddin Shire Council Development Control Plan 

2014. 

 

The Development Control Plan 2014 is available at the Council Office in Weddin Street, and Council’s website 

www.weddin.local-e.nsw.gov.au  

AUTHORISED BY GLENN CARROLL - GENERAL MANAGER 

http://www.weddin.local-e.nsw.gov.au/
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